
OSSCA Board meeting  

8/18/96 at Park Hotel  

 Treasurers report from Bob Ellis- $6,234.29 was our balance on 6/30/96, this is about 
$4,600 ahead of this time last year, Bob reminded locals to get money and coaches 
member list in! The List is to include Coaches name, School, Varsity/Reserve, Division 
I/II, Boys/Girls, Home address and Phone number. Bob will send copies will back to 
treasurers with membership numbers added when completed, The September athlete 
will have the numbers for division cutoffs  

 John Scrambling brought up idea of giving a break for assistant coach’s dues - after 
some discussion, a motion by Chris Marsh was seconded by Paul Boll, to reduce 
assistant coach state dues to $15 when head coach is a member - tabled to next 
meeting by Pat.  

 State top 10 voting - we went through list of who will be rep for each division and 
program. There were many unfilled spots. The first reporting date is Monday 
September 9th. If an area has a rep for a division/program that was not reported they 
must contact the coordinators in the following list. The coordinators will be IG Don 
Skelton - Centerville, IIG John Teeter - Greenon, IB Brian Stevens - Centerville, IIB 
Mario Gerhardt, (Pat commented that we should get this done at clinic in spring before 
season), there was discussion how we can impact our ranking on national poll - get 
someone involved as a rep.  

 3 OHSAA commissioners arbitrarily decided to use the 3 whistle system in the Districts 
and State Finals - after contact from President Pat and others (expressing our dismay at 
not being consulted and the lack of support for this proposal state wide) they backed 
off. This is not going to happen this year!  

 BG and clinic - Pat indicated that Bowling Green was interested in hosting the OSSCA 
State Clinic. Discussion followed that BG is not logistically a good location; we like 
Gary’s Cooperation at OSU and enjoy the fine facilities. We have no interest in 
changing at this time.  

 All Star game report - very little happening - Brian is working on the continued 
sponsorship from McDonalds. Buy lots of Arch Deluxes! We will get officials contracted 
from a rotationally chosen association, ask them to send their best, and will reward 
them.  

 Roy Bohaboy had forms and distributed for all star nominees and process  
 Chris Marsh - Moved that we add some indication of membership on national team to 

the All state nomination form, seconded by John Scrambling. Pat stated that the All 
State teams were never intended to represent the best players in the state, but rather 
those who made the best contribution to their High School team. After a lively 
discussion the motion was defeated by a large majority.  

 Info on the new scholarship program was given out at the state clinic. Another copy is 
to be included with these minutes.  

 First Notification ( or reading) on splitting East Region in to two regions. Pat indicated 
that they have completed all preliminary requirements for a vote at the February 1997 
meeting.  

 Hall of Fame report from Chris Marsh - we will go to the old timers and ask for a list of 
those they feel should be considered immediately (we will conduct a vote on this list) 
and continue the current process. The nomination deadline is the All Star vote 
meeting on Oct. 27th (this will be next meeting- weekend of district finals)! Pat 
requested pictures and bio’s of last years Hall of Fame inductees along with the Ron 
Penshenschaum Award winner be send to him, so he can get it in the Athlete this year.  

 Updated the board member list. See attachment.  
 Adjourned.  
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